
St. Joseph Pray for Us
On May 13, 2021, Bishop McGrattan, Bishop of the Diocese of Calgary consecrated Alberta’s Catholic  
schools to St. Joseph.  During this blessed season of Advent and as Christmas approaches, we continue 
to entrust ourselves to the fatherly care and powerful intercession of the Church’s patron saint.

“We beseech [St. Joseph’s] help in living out those same virtues he did and so grow in the likeness 
of Christ ever more.  We consecrate our lives and all those dear to us to him as to a spiritual father 
who shows us the Fatherhood of God Himself and we place ourselves in his loving care so as to 
better witness our faith and live lives pleasing to God and in service to our sisters and brothers.” 
—Bishop McGrattan, May 2013

Advent in our Catholic Schools

The mission of GrACE is to inspire, invigorate 
and embolden the spirit of Catholic education 
in order to unite, engage, educate and  
communicate with one voice on its behalf.

GrACE Newsletter
GrACE newsletter seeks to build a 
provincial Catholic community by 
celebrating Catholic education  
across Alberta.

STAR Catholic Schools

Winner of the Christ 
the Redeemer Catholic 
Schools student Christmas 
card competition

Artwork from 
Grande Prairie 
Catholic Schools
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Catholic Educational Leaders Gather
November 17-20 Catholic education leaders from across Alberta gathered for annual meetings. The commitment, passion and 
enthusiasm from Alberta’s Catholic School Superintendents (CCSSA) and Alberta’s Catholic School Trustees (ACSTA) is second to 
none. Bishop McGrattan was able to be present for all the days and Archbishop Smith joined CCSSA as an honored guest speaker. 
It was wonderful to reconnect in person and to celebrate the precious gift of publicly funded Catholic education in our province. 
You couldn’t find more dedicated advocates.

Council for Catholic School Superintendents
Catholic superintendents connect with colleagues as they 
share ideas and experiences with advocacy and make plans for 
GrACE 2023.
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Alberta Catholic School Trustees Association
Mark #5 of a Catholic School recognizes the essential nature  
of Catholic community and our joint responsibility for the  
common good.

The closing mass at the annual ACSTA convention is the summit  
of the conference.  Thank you to Bishop McGrattan for celebrating.   
Thank you to the music ministry for their beautiful worship.
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Catholic Education Prayers of the 
Faithful for January 2023

 † For Catholic Education: That as a new year begins, 
we may choose Christ and embrace the spiritual 
practices of our Catholic faith, we pray to the Lord.

 † For Catholic Education: That our Catholic schools 
may inspire students to a life of love and service, 
we pray to the Lord.

 † For Catholic Education: That the teachers in our 
Catholic schools may be strengthened for their 
important task in our world, we pray to the Lord.

 † For Catholic Education: That our Catholic schools 
may celebrate the richness of the Catholic faith 
that we have inherited, we pray to the Lord.

 † For Catholic Education: That our Catholic schools 
may nurture the growth of wisdom and virtue in 
the young, we pray to the Lord.

Blog Links from ACSTA
Read and share these articles on Catholic education 
with YOUR stakeholders!

 † Learning from Catholic Schools Outside of 
Alberta (acsta.ab.ca) by Matthew Hoven

GrACE Leadership Meeting Held
50 GrACE leaders from across the province gathered via zoom December 8 to share ideas and expertise in advocacy.  The new GrACE 
engagement presentation was released.  Resources and plans are shaping up to make 2023 a wonderful year!  Thank you to everyone!

Faithfully— Story of Catholic Education
We’re pleased to share a wonderful story published this month in 
Faithfully.  When Liisa Honish connected her students with  
seminarians, beautiful moments happened.  Thank you to Lissa for 
making Mark #4 in Catholic education real by being a Gospel witness  
for her students.

A special visit from the seminarians - ROMAN CATHOLIC DIOCESE 
OF CALGARY (catholicyyc.ca)
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https://www.catholicyyc.ca/blog/a-special-visit-from-the-seminarians
https://acsta.ab.ca/articles/education-philosophy/165-learning-from-catholic-schools-outside-of-alberta


Catholic Education News in Alberta
National Evangelization Team at St. Joseph’s Collegiate
Submitted by Andrea Schell, Principal— Brooks, AB

On Monday, November 14, Tuesday, November 15, and Monday,  
November 21, 2022, St. Joseph’s Collegiate (SJC) in Brooks, Alberta  
was blessed to have the National Evangelization Team (NET) come  
to our community to provide faith retreats for our Grade 9, 10, and 
11 classes. SJC has worked with NET for several years to help bring  
faith to students, and this year, like in years past, the team was 
phenomenal. The “Net-ers,” young people in their late teens 
and early twenties, were billeted by members of the SJC staff 
while they were in the community, and were gracious visitors 
who were excited to bring faith into the homes that they were 
welcomed into.  They interacted with the families of staff, playing  
games and discussing their own faith journeys.  They asked if  
they could pray with the families and were thankful for the room  
and board provided to them.

For each day-long retreat, the NET team provided faith testi- 
monials, relationship building games and activities that always 
linked back to God and His love for us, time for students to pray 
and be prayed for, and a chance for students to connect with each  
other and with God. Because they were so close in age to the 
students that they served, the Net-ers were able to connect well 
with students and make faith even more relevant and invitational 
for them. After his retreat, one Grade 11 student said, “Everyone 
needs to slow down sometimes. Time flies by and it’s difficult to 
get a moment of silence and peace to really just consider everything. 
NET retreats give us a moment to slow down and think. Plus it’s 
fun.” A Grade 9 student said, “It’s a fun and creative way to get 
students interested in growing their faith. It allows students an 
opportunity to be surrounded with friends and gives them another 
interactive option in having a relationship with Christ.”

SJC was thrilled to have the opportunity to have NET in our 
community this year and will invite them back to help us bring 
God’s love to all we serve.

New Bishop at St. Paul
Welcome to the new Bishop of St Paul, Bishop Gary Franken, 
whose recent ordination on December 12 was a celebration 
of joy and community.  

Catholic School District’s Publications
 † Calgary Catholic School District

 † Redeemer Revelations

Students from Fort McMurray 
Catholic explain Advent

 † Advent 2022 - Faith - YouTube

Justice Kevin 
Feehan
Justice Kevin Feehan’s 
Presentation on  
Constitutional Rights 
for Catholic Education
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vdRLyLEDQ5k
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LQj6yc3PCzU
https://www.smore.com/rhbdk-redeemer-revelations?ref=email
https://www.cssd.ab.ca/newsletters


CTR Catholic Engages Community
On December 7, CTR Catholic hosted an engagement with 
members of their community.  An evening of conversation, 
relationship building and insights.

Catholic Education Beyond Our Province
Catholic school enrolment tops 20,000 | Saskatchewan 
Catholic School Boards Association (scsba.ca)

What’s the enrolment story in your school district?  Share 
your good new with GrACE!

Connect Online
We ask you to help us celebrate Catholic education in Alberta. 
Follow us on Facebook, Twitter and Instagram. Post your 
pictures and tag us so we can share them and celebrate 
too.  Thanks for being a grateful advocate in support of 
Catholic education!

 † GrACE Facebook address is  
www.facebook.com/GrACE4cathed 

 † Twitter: @GrACE4cathed 

 † Instagram: @grace4catholiceducation

 † GrACE website 

 † Email: gracedirector7@gmail.com

Social Media from  
around the Province
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https://www.scsba.ca/2022/11/17/catholic-school-enrolment-tops-20000/
https://www.facebook.com/GrACE4cathed
mailto:gracedirector7@gmail.com
https://twitter.com/GrACE4cathed?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://www.ccssa.ca/grateful-advocates-for-catholic-education2
https://www.instagram.com/grace4catholiceducation/
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